MINUTES OF THE WORKSHOP MEETING OF THE BEN HILL COUNTY COMMISSIONERS HELD ON MAY 27, 2011 AT 3:00 PM IN THE BEN HILL COUNTY COURTHOUSE ANNEX

Those present for the meeting were as follow:

Philip C. Jay III Chairman
O.D. Netter Vice-Chairman
Scott Downing Commissioner

Paula Jones Acting County Manager/Clerk

Donna Lampkin Assistant County Clerk

Commissioner Kathy Davis and Commissioner Richard Goodman were absent.

Chairman Philip C. Jay, III called the meeting to order.

Vice-Chairman O.D. Netter suggested getting a screen and projector for the Commissioner's meeting room within the next six months. Chairman Philip Jay recommended preparing a proposal for the equipment.

County Manager Paula Jones asked the Commissioners for direction on selling the Reaves/Walker property that consists of the land, office trailer, workshop, and scales. She stated she wants to get at least \$96,000.00 from the sale of the property. Chairman Philip Jay suggested talking to John Flythe.

Commissioner Scott Downing stated Fitzgerald Ice Company would like to purchase all of their vehicle tags for the company vehicles in Ben Hill County instead of Chatham County if they can get a tax break on their ad volorem taxes. Vice-Chairman O.D. Netter and County Manager Paula Jones recommended talking to John Ed Smith first to see what options are available.

Vice-Chairman O.D. Netter nominated GiGi Washington for the vacancy on the Community Service Board.

Vice-Chairman O.D. Netter added GiGi Washington/Community Service Board vacancy to the June monthly meeting agenda.

The meeting was adjourned.	
	Philip C. Jay III, Chairman
	Paula J. Jones, County Manager/Clerk